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Financial Summary 
Currently NSG have projected funds available (after commitments) of $6,049.77, which 
is a healthy balance for the start of a tour year. The NSG donated $4,300 in February 
and will donate a further $3,400 (which came from assisting at triathlons and a half 
marathon), for the netball tour (April 2018). 
 
 
 
Performance  
We sent 15 girls on tour to NZ over the Easter holidays. Whilst the girls did not win any 
games, Kathleen Power, the Head of Netball congratulated the girls on a fantastic tour 
and said they learned a lot and have brought back many new skills to their respective 
teams. She said the girls and parents should be very proud of the conduct displayed on 
and off court and she received many compliments on theirgood behavior whilst they 
waited for over 8 hours at Wellington airport to come home, before the flight was 
cancelled altogether that night.  A big thankyou to Kathleen Power, Katherine Kolb and 
Donna Holliday for taking the girls on tour! 
 
The netball teams have been chosen and we had our first games of the season on 21 
April. We had 6 of the teams win against JPC, one of our longstanding rival schools in 
netball, including some very convincing wins by the Firsts and Seconds. Great job girls! 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
Events 
A Tour dinner was held at Sippers on 28 March for 15 very excited tour girls and their 
parents to farewell the girls and give them their tour kits.  
 
The NSG hosted an All Stars Netball Clinic after school on the first day of Term 2, 
where 3 Firebirds gave the 45 girls 2 hours of intensive skills training, which the girls 
advised was fabulous and they can’t wait for the next one!     
 
There will be 4 home games in Term 2 and the NSG will be doing a BBQ at each, as 
well as a car wash at one of those games as fundraisers.  
 
The NSG is hosting a Mocktail function (with mocktails and food to be prepared by 
Grade 11 and 12 HLT students) as a fundraiser on Friday 11 May at 5.30pm. 
 
The NSG is jointly running the JTAS canteen (with the JSSG) on 25 May 2018 as a 
fundraiser. 
 

 
 
 
Help Needed/Offering 
Nothing to add this month. 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Compiled by: Fiona Chapman, NSG President 


